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Professional Live Roleplaying

This document is for PID 4362, the player of Desmond Redbear Argonning, only.

This is an O0OC document you should not take it into play. Feel free to make any notes about what
your character remembers from the information within.

This document represents information gained by yourself personally, or by members of your
military unit, whilst acting in support of the Sarangrave Spy Network. You are free to roleplay the
method by which the information reached you however you see fit.

During your Military Unit’s support of the Sarangrave Spy Network this season, they (or you yourself)
were contacted by someone calling themselves The Long Shadow. Their first messages contained

helpful information which allowed your unit to avoid some of the local Druj patrols.

Soon after, the Shadow reached out to say that they had information about a valuable location, where
a great blow might be struck to disrupt trade between the Druj and the Grendel, their one remaining
trading partner.

The Long Shadow cannot provide the information immediately, but invites you to personally meet
with them at the upcoming solstice. They suggest that yourself, and not more than three of your
closest friends, attend them in the Rotfell Logging Warehouse, in Nesutak Forest, Sarangrave at
twenty-five past nine on Saturday. They ask that when you arrive, you speak the phrase “Night grows
dark in the depths of the forest.” If they are present, the Shadow will respond with the phrase “But
the dawn will come again.” If you do not hear this response, assume they have been caught and
prepare to fight your way out.

You and/or your scouts have done what they can to verify the legitimacy of the Shadow’s information.

They cannot be 100% sure but it does not seem like a trap to them.



